
Sidney Youngblood, President      
Steven Wise, Vice-President   
Tommy Tietjen, Sec/Treas                                
Lee Alford, III, Director 
Becky Goetsch, Director 
Durwood Tucker, Director  
Robert Ware, Director  
Chris Whittaker, Director 
Jay Wilder, Director 
Bob Wilson, Director 

P.O. Box 92 
310 East Avenue C 

Milano, Texas 
Phone: 512-455-9900 

Fax: 512-455-9909 
Email: admin@posgcd.org 
Website: www.posgcd.org 

 
 

October 2, 2018 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 
 

POSGCD Continues Sponsorship of Firefighting Equipment to Save Water  

 

 

This past week the Post Oak Savannah GCD Board of Directors continued its support of local Fire Departments 
and efforts in water conservation in the District by providing a check for $6, 975 to the Milam County Fire 
Chiefs Association for the purchase of nine new PRO/paks that use foam to suppress fires instead of water. This 
firefighting system is portable and self-contained to better combat both Class A (combustibles) and Class B 
(flammable liquids) fires. The refillable PRO/paks attach to the end of a fire hose to coat the fire in foam which 
deprives the fire of oxygen, thereby reducing heat. By suppressing combustion, the foam reduces the use of 
water by making the equivalent 15,000 gallons of water from only 250 gallons.  
  

 
 
Board of Directors President Sidney Youngblood shown above presenting check to the Milam County Fire 
Chiefs Association meeting in September. Listed from left to right, Michael Stewart (Rockdale VFD), Jared 
Melde (Thorndale VFD), Chief Jesse Love (Milano VFD), John Lawhon (Minerva VFD), Kenneth Zbikowski 
(Bartlett-Davilla FD), Chief Henry Horelica (Cameron VFD), Chief Gene Klein (Burlington VFD), Chief 
Robert Rodriguez (Buckholts VFD). Not pictured, Chief Wade Timmerman (Gause VFD).  
 
Additional benefits for using foam include:  



• Reduction of water necessary to suppress fires  
Ø Reduction of man-hours and equipment needed 
Ø Reduction of number of trips needed to deliver suppressant 
• Reduced air pollution  
• Lessens firefighter risk of exposure to airborne carcinogens 
• Lowers amount of runoff & water pollution  
• Less water damage to property 

 
Post Oak Savannah Groundwater Conservation District is thankful for the service of our fire departments and 
proud to support safer, more environmentally friendly alternatives for fighting fires by these local heroes. 
 

About Post Oak Savannah Groundwater Conservation District 

The mission of the Post Oak Savannah Groundwater Conservation District is to strategically manage the 
groundwater resources of Burleson and Milam counties in order to protect against aquifer depletion and 
pollution and to ensure an adequate water supply for future generations. Through responsible management, we 
will accomplish this undertaking of preservation by collecting data, monitoring groundwater levels, regulating 
excessive production, permitting, educating the public and coordinating with neighboring districts for mutual 
benefit. Groundwater conservation districts are the state's preferred method of groundwater management, 
according to the Texas Water Code (Section 36.0015). More information is available at www.posgcd.org. 
 

Proudly serving the citizens of Milam and Burleson Counties since 2003 


